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                òCreating Enduring Successó 

Issue 1, 2016 

Principally Speaking . . . . 

School Year 2016 has brought many changes to Choptank School.  Weõve 
faced staff changes with our staff members as well as curricular changes.  

Probably the biggest change has been the adoption of a standards-based 
reporting system for our students.  With the standards-based progress 
reports, you and your child will have a clearer picture of the skills and con-
cepts that have been mastered as well as those skills that require addition-

al work to master.  As a parent, you will be more informed about your 
childõs academic progress.  This is a positive change that I believe will gar-
ner great gains for our students. 

As a school, Choptank continues to move forward.  Once again, our data is 
indicating that our students are advancing their skills.  Students are 
demonstrating this advancement on county unit assessments and on the 

state-mandated PARCC assessment.  We recognize the importance of you, 
our parents, re-enforcing the reading and math fact practice at home.  
Your efforts have a positive effect.   

Assistant Principal Newsé 

It has been an exciting start to the 2016-2017, school year here at Choptank 
Elementary!  I am so happy to have joined the Choptank family!  We have had 
so many exciting things happening here at Choptank.  Our school-wide initia-

tive for PBIS is in full bloom.  Our students are demonstrating the 4-Rõs 
(respect, resilience, responsibility and ready to learn) to earn Bird bills to-
wards items in our school store and the ability to attend our monthly/
trimester incentives.  We just celebrated our 2nd annual monthly incentive on 

October 28, 2016!  Please continue to support your student(s) in making those 
positive choices! 

 

Mrs. Jamie Bouchelle, Assistant Principal 

We are already into the month of November and with this month comes many things ð shorter days, 
cooler weather, the end to the first trimester, and the start of the holiday season.  As we head into 

this holiday season, letõs remember to take time to reflect on and exhibit gratitude for the many won-
derful things we have.  I have thankful for your generosity in donating canned food items to support 
the Maryland Food Bank.  Last year, Choptank School was the only school in Dorchester County to par-
ticipate and earned recognition for our contribution.   

As always, thank you for your continued support of Choptank Elementary School.   
 

Emma Pinkett, Principal 
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Music Department 

Hello parents, Happy Autumn!  My name is Mr. 

Burris, and I have the pleasure of teaching Mu-

sic to ALL students, Pre-K to 5th grade, as well 

as Band to 4th and 5th graders.  In Music Clas-

ses we have been singing and moving in differ-

ent music games.  We have been learning a dif-

ferent song each month.  Septemberõs song was 

òWe Are All The Leaves Of One Treeó, and Oc-

toberõs song is òPick A Pumpkinó.  Singing songs 

in different languages from different cultures 

like Spanish and Chinese, singing ôWork Songsõ 

that make the time go by faster, and 3rd 

through 5th graders taking their Music Assess-

ments are just some of the things going on in 

music classes every week.  The Band program is 

up and running!  At last count we are up from 

33 members last year to 57 this year!  Our 

Winter Concert is Tuesday night, December 

12th, starting at 6:30 p.m. at Cambridge South 

Dorchester High School.  Please come out and 

see your wonderful children sing and play in-

struments that evening.  Have a great school 

year everyone  

Mr. Burris                            

Music Directorǆ 

 

Professional Development  

School Happenings 
 

Choptank Elementary School partners with Salisbury 

University to prepare future teachers for the class-
room. The focus of the partnership is to improve stu-
dent performance through research-based teaching 
and learning. 

We are fortunate to have been selected as a Profes-
sional Development School (PDS) site that has the priv-

ilege to train and prepare our future educators.  We 
enjoy having the college students visit our classrooms 
each week from both Chesapeake College and Salisbury 
University (SU). These experiences provide the college 

students first-hand knowledge and experience leading 
them towards a career in teaching. The classroom 
teacher and students benefit from having an extra 
person in the classroom through being able to offer 

more individualized instruction and support. 

Choptank is continuing its partnership with Chesapeake 
College and Salisbury University to help mentor the 

next generation of teachers.  This fall weõve welcomed 
six students from Chesapeake and two interns from 
Salisbury. Ms. Courtney Bennett has joined Ms. Anna 
Sorrells in kindergarten, and Ms. Christy Starling is co-

teaching with Mrs. Crystal Owens in second grade. 
Weõre very excited to have these ladies working at 
Choptank until December 9th.  

Whatõs Happing in P.E.? 

Hello! The school year is well on its way, and I am enjoying getting to know all of your chil-

dren. I wanted to remind you about our Physical Activity Wall in the gymé.I am collecting 
pictures of your children òbeing activeó and I would love to fill up my wall. You can send in 
photos with your children, or better yet, just email them to me at edwardsh@dcpsmd.org . I 

also wanted to remind you of my Tennis Shoes Policy: Students MUST wear tennis shoes in 
order to participate in PE (sandals, flip flops, dress shoes, and boots are not allowed). Please 
ensure your child has the proper shoes on PE day in order to participate. 

 
I strive to get kids moving as much as possible during classéand this is how your child has 
been moving this school year: Grades K-2 have learned several evasion games such as Noodle 
Tag and Sharks & Minnows, Locomotor skills (skipping, galloping, sliding, hopping, running, 
etc.), how to move in various pathways at different levels, ball skills including dribbling and 
trapping with feet and kicking with force, and now we are doing various activities with bean 
bags and playing some fun Fall games. Grades 3-5 have learned several games such as Blob 
and Noodle Tag, completed our Fall fitness testing which in-
cludes the Pacer Test, Flex Arm Hang, Sit-ups Test, Shoulder 
Stretch, and Sit and Reach. We are currently completing our 
Soccer Unit in which your child has learned a variety of ball 
handling skills including dribbling, trapping, passing, shooting, 
and tackling.  
 
Mrs. Edwards 
Physical Educator 

mailto:edwardsh@dcpsmd.org
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Math Department 

The 2016- 2017 school year is off to a great start! Choptank students have been working hard and per-
severing in math class.  Our math scores have been on the rise, and I am sure that this year will be no 
exception!  

Our three main goals in mathematics this year are to increase studentsõ: 

1.)  Fluency in basic facts    2.) Problem solving strategies    3.) Mental math capacity   

To help us meet these goals this year, assist your child at home by:  

   * Encouraging your child to complete his/her homework 

   *Asking your child to solve basic facts quickly  

   *Giving your child coins to practice counting money  

     *Asking your child what time it is at various points throughout the day  

There are also some excellent resources that your child has access to online as well. I have 
listed just a few below:  

www.flocabulary.com - All students have access to this website and can logon to listen 

to hip-hop music that reinforces math topics including basic facts strategies for ad-
dition, subtraction, multiplication, and division!  

Flocabulary Username: choptank1      Flocabulary Password: choptank1 

www.learnzillion.com - This is an awesome website with tons of videos that model how 
to solve various math problems. This would be an excellent resource for homework 
help! All you need to do is sign up for a free account.  

www.firstinmath.com - Students in grades 1-5 have a First in Math account that they can access on 
any computer using their individual username and password. This is a great website to play online 

math games to help strengthen studentsõ basic facts.  

      First in Math Top Players for September: 

Grade 1: Gavin Fitzhugh: 521 pts.  

Grade 2: Juan Slaughter: 479 pts. 

Grade 3: DeõShaela Adams: 211 pts.      

Grade 4: Braydin Kinnamon: 2,516 pt 

 Grade 5: Jayonna Austin: 1.098 pts. 

I hope that you will take advantage of some of these great resources, and I look forward to working 
with you and your child this school year. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at the school. My email address is jonesa@dcpsmd.org.  

Ms. Ashley Jones, Math Coach 

 

News From the Media Center 

In Media we have been reading about taking care of our books.  All students have started checking out books.  IF you do 
NOT want your child checking out a book, please send in a note, so that I know and can make a note in the comput-
er.  Please read the following about caring for library books:. 

¶ Make sure your hands are clean. 

¶ Keep crayons, markers, and scissors away from your book. 

¶ Keep your book away from little friends and pets. 

¶ Donõt eat or drink while you are reading. 

¶ Return your books on time. 

So far this year, in less than one month, 5 books have been returned damaged.  I have had to discard these books.  Please 
try to help your child take care of the library books they bring home. 

Once again I would like to thank everyone for their support during the recent book fair.  Many new books have been pur-
chased for the Media.  Our next book fair is not until the spring. 

Students are also responsible for their own headphones or earbuds for the computers.  They are stored in baggies with the 
studentõs name and are in a container for that class.  No one, but that student will use them.  This way, if teachers need to 
use them with laptop carts or the iPad cart, they can get their classesõ box and take it their classroom.  These do NOT have 
to be expensive; the ones from Dollar Tree are fine.  If you have not bought a pair for your child, please try to do so. 

Donõt forget that you can always visit the Dorchester County Public Library.   They are always having special activities.  You 
can even get your own library card.  Check them out at www.dorchesterlibrary.org 

http://www.flocabulary.com
http://www.learnzillion.com
http://www.firstinmath.com
mailto:jonesa@dcpsmd.org
http://www.dorchesterlibrary.org
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READ, READ, READ & LOVE IT! 

If youõve heard this from your child or their teacher, 

or heard Mrs. Pinkett on the announcements, you know 

something very exciting is happening in our reading 

classrooms this year!   

DCPS has joined with the American Reading Company 

(ARC) to provide an opportunity for each child at Chop-

tank to spend 30 minutes every day reading books on 

their independent level, as well as a gigantic supply of 

books for the children to read. This does not take the 

place of the normal grade-level reading instruction.  

 

During the past several years weõve worked hard to pro-

vide our students with a strong phonics base through 

our work with Fundations in grades kindergarten 

through second. However, we still noticed that most our 

children couldnõt read and comprehend grade-level 

texts on their own. This is the main reason for the de-

cision to work with ARC and provide this additional 

reading time. Through this independent reading block, 

students are conferencing with their teacher and set-

ting personal Power Goals. These are specific areas stu-

dents need to work on while theyõre reading. Examples 

of Power Goals include, building their stamina to read 

30 minutes without stopping; thinking about who the 

book is about, whatõs happening, and then being able to 

tell someone; working to learn the sight words associat-

ed with their level; how to decode words; notice and de-

fine multi-syllabic words, and completing their ex-

pected 30 minutes of reading each night.  

 

The children are taking their books home, and should be 

reading for 30 minutes, completing the reading log, and 

having their home coach (parent, grandparent, older 

sibling, etc.) sign it.  Each 15 minutes of reading equals 

1 step, so the students are expected to gain 4 steps 

every day. Mrs. Pinkett announces the òstepó children 

should be on each morning. If your child isnõt keeping up 

with their reading steps, they need to work with their 

teacher to develop a plan to get those steps caught up. 

The plan could include reading during their recess or 

lunch time, extra reading on the weekend, or before 

basketball practice. Either way, every single child in 

grades one through five is expected to read inde-

pendently for 30 minutes each night. No exceptions. 

The more we read, the better reader we become, and 

that is the goalñall students should be able to read and 

comprehend grade-level texts on their own. This wonõt 

be easy, but it can be accomplished with your help and 

your childõs resiliency. 

 

As always, if you have any questions see your childõs 

teacher or give me a call at school. Parent Conference 

Day is coming up soon, December 7; make an appoint-

ment with your childõs teacher and we can answer all of 

your questions about the reading expectations. 

        

Mrs. Dunnock, CES Literacy Coach 

School Social Worker Corner 

I am so excited to begin another year here at 
Choptank Elementary School.  My name is Ka-
wana Webb, I have been the School Social 

Worker at Choptank Elementary School since 
November 2012.  I look forward to serving your 
children, you and the community.   

 

This year I have 2 Social Worker Interns from 
Salisbury University who will be working with 
me.  The Interns are an asset in providing extra 

support to students under the guidance of 
school staff.  SU Social Work interns will be 
here on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Our interns 
are Ms. Shawnetta King and Ms. Alex Young.   

 

Hereõs a preview of what I have been working on 
this year so far: 

¶ Student Ambassadors Program 

         * Staff vs. Student Basketball game 

         * Food Drive (October 1- 28, 2016)  

         * Kickball Party for the Top 3 Winning  

            classes  

¶ Classroom lessons 

¶ Empowering Our Young Men 

          * WBOC TV 16 field trip 

          * Weekly tutoring         

          * Bi-Weekly meetings 

¶ Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc. Pen Pals 

          * Monthly meetings  

¶ Weekly Care Packs 

          * Distributed every Friday 

¶ Parent Roundtable Discussions  

            * 4 sessions were held in the month  

              of October  

 

 

Upcoming Events 

November 14th ð Fall Picture 
Make ups 

November 17th ð Parent Activity Night at 6:00 p.m.  

 

December 2nd ð Muffins for Moms, Grades 1 & 2  

                         at 8:30 a.m.  

December 6th ð McDonalds Spirit Night 

                         5:30 p.m. ð 7:30 p.m. 

December 9th ð Donuts for Dads, Grades 1 & 2 at 8:30 
a.m. 

December 12th ð Winter Concert at 6:30 p.m. 

December 16th ð PBIS Holiday Shoppe 
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Pre-Kindergarten News 

Itõs hard to believe that we are almost to the end of the 
first Trimester. Time flies when youõre having fun with a 
room full of 4 and now 5-year oldõs. Our students are ad-

justing very nicely to all of our daily routines, as well as 
classroom and school rules.  

The Pre-K program is designed to prepare four and five-

year-old students for their next level of education, which 
will be kindergarten. They are learning to follow 2 to 3 
step directions, answer and speak in complete sentences, 
and how to hold a pencil properly as we prepare to form 

letters correctly.  

Your child should be able to state their first and last 
name, as well as, be able to identify their first name in 

print. To assist in the advancement of their writing, write 
your childõs first name on a piece of paper and point out 
and name the letters. Have your child trace the letters, 
with his/her finger. 

In math, we are counting to at least 10 and recognizing 
the numerals. They should be able to count to tell the 

number of objects in a set, determine between length, 
height and weight, and identify 2D shapes and their at-
tributes. They are learning to sort by color, shape and 
size. Please review color and shape recognition whenever 

possible. 

In Fundations, which is our phonics program, we have in-
troduced the letters, òaó through òp.ó We practice the 

sound of each letter and think of words that begin with 
that sound. You can help your children learn more by talk-
ing with him/her about the things he/she is doing at 
school and the new letters and vocabulary words they are 

learning. 

We have a lot of learning going on in Pre-K. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact 

your childõs teacher. 

Hereõs to an awesome school year! 

 

Mr. Ward, Mrs. Cooper and Ms. Squier 

Ms. Bilbrough and Mrs. Johnson 
 
 

KINDERGARTEN 

We are excited to report that our kindergarteners are 

off to a marvelous start. They are realizing the im-
portance of maintaining a daily routine and following the 
school rules. Our students are earning many bird bills be-
cause of their positive behaviors.  By earning the bird 

bills, the students earn rewards from the treasure box 
and school store.  

Your child is learning to write, recognize the name and 

sounds of many alphabet letters. These pre-reading skills 
are essential to building a good foundation for effective 
reading.  During the third week of October, the students 
will be placed in small reading groups to focus on the indi-

vidual needs of each student.  

During our math time, we are developing numerical aware-
ness by rote counting, writing the numerals 0 to 10, 

counting sets of 0-10, positional words and discovering 

Kindergarten, continued 

many shapes including the rectangle, square, 
circle, triangle, and even hexagon. Also, we will 
be introducing addition and subtraction to 5. 

Throughout the school year, we will be alter-
nating Social Studies and Science. In Social 
Studies, we have been studying school, rules, 

family and friends.  At the end of October, we 
will teach the unit entitled òA Big Wide World.  
Some of the things we will discuss are spatial 
words, maps, different land formations 

(farmland, shoreline and mountains), different 
bodies of water (ocean, river and lake), wants 
and needs and saving.  In Science, we will be 
completing the units òEnvironmental Re-

sourcesó and òHabitatsó.  During 
òEnvironmental Resourcesó, we will be discuss-
ing recycling, identifying natural resources and 
their importance.  In òHabitatsó, we will be 

studying plants and animals and how they sur-
vive in their environment. 

Please remember to send in a snack every day.  

It is vital for you to complete homework as-
signments together. We strongly encourage 
you to read with your child for at least 10 
minutes every day and sign his/her agenda.  

Thanks to all of you who attended our first 
Parent Conference meeting of the new school 
year.  

As always, if you have any questions or con-
cerns, please do not hesitate to contact your 
childõs teacher.  We look forward to an amaz-
ing school year at Choptank Elementary. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Glynn (Mr. Detmer) and Mrs. Carowan 

Miss Ogle and Miss Casey 

Ms. Sorrells, Miss Atkinson and Miss Bennett 

 

 

 

 

First Grade 

Weõve been back for a couple months now and 

our students are learning so much!  Daily home-
work has begun which consist of different 
skills from Reading, Math, and Writing.  Stu-
dents should be Reading from the books in 

their pouches every night to acquire 2 steps.  
Please make this a practice at home since we 
are doing the same at school every day to build 
up their fluency and their reading comprehen-

sion. 

Currently in Math we are learning about Addi-

tion and Subtraction, Tens and Ones, Graphing, 
Measuring, and Telling Time.  Please make sure 
that your child reinforces the skills from the 
classroom. 
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First Grade, continued from page 5 

This fall in Social Studies we discussed people of dif-
ferent regions in our unit People Everywhere and will 
be discussing what it means to be Good Citizens.  In 
Science we are now discussing Weather Patterns 

and the Four Seasons and how they occur in a cycle.  
Have your child notice the differences they see as the 
seasons change. 

Reminders: 

¶ Look for upcoming notices on celebra-

tions, school functions and/or field 
trips. 

¶ Check your childõs agendas every night for notes or 

homework. 

¶ Clean out backpacks regularly to help your child stay 

organized. 

 

 

Second Grade 

Hello students, parents, family and friends of òThe 
Class of 2027!ó  We will be studying and working on 

many new and exciting ideas for the 2016/17 school 
year.  2nd grade is a year of innovative thinking and 
building on what we know.  It is a time in which stu-
dents begin to assume responsibility for their educa-

tion and become life-long learners.   

We would like to take a moment to welcome Ms. Han-
nah Wood, Ms. Ashlie Harding and Ms. Christy Starling 

to 2nd grade!  They are our newest SU interns and will 
be interacting with students throughout the trimester. 

Students are participating in our newest endeavor, our 

American Reading Company (ARC) curriculum. Students 
have the opportunity to read uninterrupted for 30 
minutes daily. In Math, students are currently adding 
and subtracting numbers, problem solving and working 

in team environments.  We will continue to work with 
addition, subtraction, time and money in the coming 
months.  In Reading, students are working on their 
reading fluency, comprehension skills and the learning 

of new vocabulary.  We recently completed our Social 
Studies unit on people and places.  Students learned 
about their own neighborhoods as they explored urban, 
suburban and rural areas.  We continue to enrich our 

students with visits to our media center, music, art 
and gym.  The first trimesterõs report card will come 
home on Friday, December 2nd. 

We thank you for entrusting us with your most prized 
possessions; your children.  We are working hard to en-
sure that your children, our students, are prepared for 

what their future may bring.  You can help them in this 
endeavor by making sure that your child is completing 
their daily/weekly homework assignments, including 
practicing their math facts and reading for 30 minutes 

every night.  With your help, we will ensure òEvery 
Child is College and Career Ready! 

~Ms. Brant, Mrs. Messick,  
Mrs. Owens & Mr. Schwickrath 

Third Grade 

We have jumped right into our first trimester 
with multiplication and division. Your child is 
learning so many strategies to help them multiply 

and divide. Once again, because our expectations 
have risen greatly we need your support!! It is 
critical that your child know their math facts, 
including addition, subtraction, multiplication, 

and division. Please be sure they are working 
hard to learn all their facts fluently by practic-
ing every evening.   

Also, please continue to read with your child eve-
ry evening for 30 minutes so they can earn 4 
steps each day by reading at school and at 
home.  Their goal is to become more independent 

readers. 

We have been learning about communities in 
which we live in and the geographical landforms 

of the United States.  We will be learning about 
Plant and Animal Life Cycles, as well as Traits 
and Inheritance, in our science unit.  

Please check your childõs agenda every evening as 
there may be important information for you 
(especially, Tuesday Folders) Please also continue 

to support your child as they complete homework 
every night. It is important to practice the skills 
that we are learning in school. 

We look forward to a great rest of the year. 

Mrs. Desire, Mr. Snyder, Miss Talerico, and Mr. Thomas  

 

Fourth Grade 

 

Reading:  Students are continuing to read for 30 

minutes during ARC reading.  They should contin-
ue to read at home as well earning the steps they 
need towards their reading goals.  Please review 
the skill cards in their blue reading logs to see 

what skills your child needs to work on at home.   

Math:  Students will continue to practice basic 

math facts with multiplication and division.  
Though students work on basic facts every day 
during the math block, Monday and Friday after-
noons are designated specifically for math facts 

practice.   

Social Studies:  Students in the 4th grade are 
learning about the Revolutionary War during 
their Social Studies block.  They are reading a 
fictional account of the events through The 
Winter of Red Snow: Diary of Abigail Jane 
Stewart.  Students are also exploring their 
Social Studies textbook to gain knowledge about 
the French and Indian War.  Students will be 
acting out different conflicts to help grow their 
knowledge of each war. 

Mrs. Cornish, Mrs. Opher, Mrs. Robinson 
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National Walk to School Week, October 2016 

In October we celebrated National Walk to School Week. Each October, millions of children, parents, 
teachers, and community leaders across the world walk to school to celebrate International Walk to School 
Day. The Walk to School Day event promotes physical activity and pedestrian safety, as well as an aware-

ness of how òwalkableó a community is and where improvements need to be made. 

On Thursday, October 6th, we celebrated National Walk to School Week by walking to school. Some school 
staff met students at the corner of Weaver and Greenwood Ave. at 7:45am and picked up students along 

the way. Another group met at Cambridge Commons at 8:15am, and walked to Choptank Elementary.  Many 
parents joined us on our Walk to School event helping to make it a huge success. 

Mrs. Edwards, Physical Educator at Choptank Elementary 

 

 

Students:  Devon Woodus, Josiah Flowers, Christian Burton, Viniya Murray, Naõshon Floyd, KeyNia 
Jackson, Makenzie Burton, Zayln Jones, Danielle Pritchett, Damouri Brooks, Zion Stevens, Sanaa Fields, 
Breasia Blake, Jaevion Blake, Isaiah Wilcox, DeAsia Wongus, Aamiyah Wilcox, Amari Lyons, Zaionyah John-

son, Jamarion Artiste, DiaõMhin Stanley, Tabrion Watts, Tobias Cooper, Omari Wallace, CaõMarye Wallace, 
Avante Walter, Anthony Hughes, Diontay Cornish, Makenzi Lord, Makenlee Thomas,  and TaõNiya King 
Parents:  Michael Murray and Sabrina Todd 

Faculty/Staff:  Mrs. Pinkett, Mrs. Bouchelle, Mrs. Edwards, Mr. Kahl, Ms. Brant, Ms. Howell, Mrs. 
Messick, and Mrs. Shimek 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Walk to School Day Participants 
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Dates To Remember 

October 2016 

21 No School for StudentsñMSEA Convention 

27 Parent Roundtable Discussion, 9:30 AM 

28 Donuts for Dads, PK & K, 8:30 AM 

November 2016 

8  Schools Closed for StudentsñProfessional    

            Development Day                    

14 Fall  Picture Make-ups 

17 Parent Activity Night, 6 PM 

22 Early Dismissal for Students12:45 PM 

23, 24, 25 Thanksgiving BreakñSchools 
Closed 

December 2015 

2 Elementary Progress Reports  

2 Muffins for Moms, Grades 1 & 2, 8:30 AM 

7   School closed for studentsñParent  

      Conference Day 

9 Donuts for Dads, Grades 1 & 2, 8:30 AM 

12 Winter Concert , 6:30 PM at CSDHS 

22ñ31   School Closed Winter break 

January 2016 

2 School closed Winter Break 

3 Schools reopened 

6 PBIS Motivator, 2:00 PM 

 

  Choptank Elementary School: 

A Title I School 

One of the major accountability compo-
nents of being a Title 1 School is parent 
involvement.  Part of that involvement in-
cludes the development and yearly re-
view of a òParent/Schooló Compact. 

At a future PAC meeting, we will discuss 
CES òParent/School/Studentó Compact.  
Parents will be asked to review our cur-
rent compact to see if we should make 
any changes.  All feedback is encouraged 
and should be returned to Mrs. Pinkett 
at the school office. 

Towards the end of the school year, we 
will sit down as a team and look at the 
compact so that any changes can be dis-
cussed and put in place for our next 
school year.  Any parent wishing to be 
part of that team should contact Mrs. 
Pinkett. 

 

CHOPTANK STUDENT MISSION PLEDGE: 

As a Choptank student I will be  
¶ respectful 
¶ responsible 
¶ resilient; and 

¶ ready to learn 
As I finish my program of study 
and become   college and career 

ready. 

The Dorchester County Board of Education does not discriminate in admission, access, 
treatment, or employment in its programs and activities on the basis of race, color, sex, 
age., national origin, religion, disability, sexual orientation, or any other basis prohibited by 
law.   

Appropriate accommodations for individuals  will be provided upon request.  The infor-
mation in this announcement is available in alternative formats upon request. 

Concerns regarding the above are directed to C. Dwayne Abt,  Assistant Superintendent 
for Administration, Dorchester Public Schools, 700 Glasgow Street, Cambridge, Maryland 
21613, or by phone at   410-228-4747, extension 1015. 

ŘƎō 


